


















From: Jonathan Andrews jonathan.andrews.27@gmail.com
Subject: Re: Meeting Reminder: Planning Commission Tonight at 6pm

Date: October 18, 2023 at 5:21 PM
To: Jaime Lee jaime.m.lee.vt@gmail.com
Cc: Paul Donaldson poultneymanager@comcast.net, Doug Langdon drlangdon@gmail.com, Mary Reed marysuereed@outlook.com,

Mark Teetor mteetor0@gmail.com

Hi All!

I spoke with Julie, the founder of the Vermont Short Term Rental Alliance (VTSRA), and we discussed the following:

The numbers of STRs in Poultney over the past three years have grown and show strong seasonality
Winter        19     21 (+3)     26 (+5)
Summer     35     40 (+5)     46 (+6)

VTSTRA would like to first create a comprehensive registry that serves as a source for building a database of STRs in the
state.
In their experience, simplicity (especially in the beginning) yields greater compliance from the STR owners, which then allows
for future education about issues surrounding STRs and their impact on the owner, guest, and surrounding communities.
Woodstock & Chester have both placed moratoriums on their regulations, likely due to excess complexity, or at least the
perception of excess complexity

That Woodstock has two sets of regulations was mentioned as an example of excess complexity
Recommended that we stay far away from Burlington's example, again due to excess complexity

Rutland & Killington are both good examples of reasonable regulations that make it easy to solicit compliance from owners
A stepwise approach was encouraged, so as not to inspire resistance on the part of those whom the regulations affect
Safety inspections as a means of enforcement are tricky as a result of the limited resources available to complete them.
Stowe is currently going through this process and is doing a great job in Julie's opinion.
VTSTRA's annual conference is scheduled for November 13th & 14th, 2023. The 13th would likely be more useful for our
purposes if any of us were to attend. The 14th is more about vendors presenting their products and services to owners.

It is worth noting that Julie owns STRs and that her organization is a business association that is 1/2 funded by VTSTRA members
(mostly consisting of STR owners and property managers), with the other 1/2 coming from partnerships with businesses that serve the
STR industry. It is my opinion that she is of good faith, but that we should carefully consider the source when evaluating her advice
and offers of support. The VTSTRA website (https://vtstra.org/) has a sizeable amount of information that I believe we should review
while we are going through this process, and I believe the organization can serve as an industry voice for STR owners that can and
should speak into our process and the regulations that we develop as a result.

I'm happy to speak further on any of these points at tonight's meeting. My apologies for getting this to you literally minutes before our
meeting!

Jonathan

On Wed, Oct 18, 2023 at 11:10 AM Jaime Lee <jaime.m.lee.vt@gmail.com> wrote:
Hi team! You are hereby officially reminded that we hold our regular meeting this evening at 6pm at the Town Office. Proposed
agenda and draft minutes attached. We will be joined by Logan of the RRPC to further our efforts on bylaw modernization. See you
soon!

Sincerely,
JL

---
Jaime M. Lee
(802) 287-6007

-- 
Jonathan Andrews
jonathan.andrews.27@gmail.com
407.687.6724


